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Customer notice 

The South Dakota Public Utilities Commission approved our request for a new Thermal 
Market Energy Pricing Rider and associated updates to our Index, Matrices, and Rider 
Rate Schedules, effective August 1, 2025. 

This voluntary rider allows certain large general service customers using thermal 
storage tied to a renewable generation resource not owned by Otter Tail Power to pay 
market rates for energy on an hourly basis. They’ll also pay all costs charged by the 
Midcontinent Independent System Operator (MISO) directly rather than as part of the 
Energy Adjustment Rider, so long as they are registered as a MISO load modifying 
resource and meet other rider requirements. This rider doesn’t affect any other rates or 
customers.  

For more information, contact us at 800-257-4044 or visit otpco.com. 

http://www.otpco.com/



